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Circular Letter 04/97
Primary Branch

Circular Letter to Boards of Management and Principals of National Schools

Amendment to Rule 64 of the Rules for National Schools

The Minister for Education wishes to bring to the attention of the school authorities an amendment to section (2) of Rule 64 of the Rules for National Schools, which requires the name of a pupil enrolled in a national school to be struck off the rolls in certain circumstances.

Rule 64 (2) is hereby amended by the insertion of the following additional sub-section (c) after sub-section (b):

(c)
A child removed from the rolls in accordance with the terms of this Rule, shall at any time after he was so removed and at the request of his parents or guardian, be re-enrolled in the school, notwithstanding any alteration to the enrolment policy in the school which may have been formulated during the period when the child was not on the rolls, and subject only to there being a place available in the school.

The amendment requires the re-enrolment at the request of the parents of all former pupils who have been removed from the rolls of the school in accordance with Rule 64 (2).

Examples would be former pupils whose parents have removed from the locality and who have returned, former pupils who have been placed in a special facility and whose parents now wish them to be reintegrated into an ordinary school and former pupils absent through illness for more than 15 days.

John Dennehy

Assistant Secretary
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